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Cases:
Facts 

A letter written by a school head mistress to a local council regarding the Appellant’s son was disclosed to the Appellant, but with certain information redacted (ie removed) on the basis that it constituted personal data of certain individuals; the disclosure of which would infringe data protection principles, and was therefore exempt information under section 40 FOIA.  The Information Commissioner agreed with that conclusion. 

Findings 

 The Appellant’s contention that the information did not constitute personal data was rejected.  Although the individuals were not named it was possible to identify them from the information, when combined with other information held by the local council, and therefore fell within the definition of personal data set out in section 1(1) of the Data Protection Act 1998.  The fact that the information was not held on computer or as part of a structured filing system was immaterial because, in the case of a public authority, the definition of “data” included all recorded information regardless of the format in which it was stored. 

 
The Tribunal considered the Data Protection Principles to determine whether the information was exempt from disclosure. They considered whether disclosure would be fair and lawful, finding that disclosure would contravene the first principle; namely that the consent of the individuals in question was not given. Therefore, the information was regarded as being exempt information.

The Tribunal further rejected several more arguments. These include: 

· That the public interest test in balancing any unfairness to the individuals in question against unfairness to the child was required. This is because s.40 is an absolute exemption, therefore the public interest need not be addressed. 

· That there was a legitimate interest in disclosure.  
· That unfairness would be suffered by the Appellant’s son through an edited version of the letter.
Conclusion 

The Public Authority had acted in accordance with the FOIA and no further direction would be made.

